
MacKillop News
TERM 3 WEEK 8   14th September 2016

Dear Members of MacKillop Catholic College Community, 

It has been said that the test of a truly good person is the way they behave 

when they are alone or not being watched.

People who always do the right thing usually have a set of personal 

principles which they live by.  These principles don’t change according to 

changing situati ons.  We have many students that fall in to this category 
at MacKillop.  The state of the grounds, student academic results and the 
many ti mes that lost belongings or money are handed in are testi mony 
to this.  

It is important to teach our children to be people of ethics.  St Paul urged people not to grow 
weary of doing the right thing because in the end we will be happier.  A good conscience brings 

us self–respect and peace of mind. 

Welcome to the last few weeks of a very exciti ng term. It has been uplift ing to see students 
happy to be in class and working to the best of their ability, students who are happy to 
parti cipate in extracurricular acti viti es, and students who genuinely care for others.

Last week, we had a number of visitors to our College.  They menti oned that they were 
overwhelmed by the happiness and hospitality of our students and their willingness to engage 
in meaningful conversati ons.  

Throughout this term and into next term we will be making plans for Presentati on Night, 
Graduati on, Yr 6 into 7 Orientati on Day and preparing for the arrival of a number of new 
families, in 2017.  The following are key dates to keep your eye on and mark in your diaries:
• Yr 12 Graduati on Mass – Tues 22nd November
• Yr 12 Graduati on Dinner – Weds 23rd November
• Yr 6 into 7 Orientati on Day for enrolled students – Weds 9th November
• Presentati on Evening – Thursday  1st December
• MacKillop Christmas Fair – Friday 9th December

We look forward to seeing you at these events.

Yours Sincerely,

Lauretta Graham
Principal
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Laurett a Graham
Principal

Help us be better!

Help us to understand that friends are precious.

Help us to see the good in others even though they may not 

be our friends.

Help us to be kind even when we are tempted to be cruel.

Help us to be honest even when it would be easier to tell a lie.

Help us to understand the troubles of other people.

Help us to know when to mind our own business.

Help us to know how to give a helping hand.

Help us to act as people we are proud to be. 
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From the Deputy Principal - Academic Studies
Welcome to Week 8. The next few weeks are very eventf ul at the College and there some important 
dates to remember. Tuesday Week 9 is our Parent / Teacher / Student conferences. An email has 
been sent home on how to book interviews using the Parent/Teacher online booking system. In 
week 10 our Year 12 students will sit trials for their examinable subjects as well as excursions and 
camps. Congratulati ons to all the staff  and students involved in the Year 7 Cathedral excursion, 
again it is exciti ng to see learning occurring outside the classroom. As menti oned before please 
look into the SchoolStream app. It is a quick and easy way to get alerts on events at the college or 
important informati on, I encourage all parents/ guardians to download it. If you have problems 
downloading it please feel free to contact me.

Chris Trevillion
Deputy Principal - Academic Studies

Blessing and Opening of New Buildings

Chris Trevilion
Deputy Principal -
Academic Studies
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Sister School Treaty with Hakata
News

TWO schools, one in Palmer-
ston and another 5464km 
away in Japan’s Fukuoka Pre-
fecture, signed a sister school 
treaty last week. 

MacKillop Catholic College
principal Lauretta Graham said 
it was the first sister school re-
lationship their school had 

ever entered into. “It’s some-
thing that will open the worlds 
of the children,” Ms Graham 
said. 

MacKillop teaches three 
modern languages, including 

JAPANESE travellers love Aus-
tralia but not enough tourists 
visit the NT, says Manyou 
Travel (My Travel) CEO Takat-
sugu Nishiyama. 

“Most people only know 
about the east coast,” Mr Nish-
iyama said. 

“I would like to bring more
people to Darwin ... it is a 
beautiful place.”

My Travel is a travel com-
pany based in Japan’s Fukuoka 
Prefecture which connects 
Japanese travellers with cities 
around the world. 

Mr Nishiyama said he want-
ed to promote NT barramundi 
fishing tours, rock climbing, 
jumping croc tours, nature 
walks and Kakadu National 
Park to those interested in 
travelling to Australia. 

In the future Mr Nishiyama
said he wanted to open a My 
Travel office in Darwin to pro-
mote the Territory. 

“Uluru is quite famous,” Mr
Nishiyama said. 

“The other 99 per cent of
the NT is not well known.”

According to figures from
Tourism Research Australia, in 
the year ending March 2016, 
21,000 Japanese travellers 
ventured to the NT. 

This figure was up 9.1 per 
cent on March 2015’s figures. 

In the same period, spend-
ing by Japanese tourists al-
most doubled, leaping from 
$19 million in the year ending 
March 2015 to $28 million in 
the year ending March 2016. 

Spread 
word to 
Japan
LAUREN ROBERTS

MacKillop Catholic College students Jasper Pfau, Tanisha Kamarudin and Kayla Mullins with visiting Japanese deputy principal Minoru Uchio

Eyes to the world opened
Japanese. “It’s important for 
our students to make the cul-
tural connections, and not just 
learn from the textbooks,” Ms 
Graham said. 

Hakata deputy principal Mi-
noru Uchio said last Monday’s 
sister school treaty ceremony 
“cemented” the relationship 
between the two schools. 

He said the next step was

for students to start emailing 
each other, to help the Japa-
nese students improve their 
English, and the Australian stu-
dents to tweak their Japanese. 

Last week’s trip was Mr 
Uchio’s first time in Darwin, 
and said his highlight was 
meeting the MacKillop Catholic
College students. 

“It’s very hot,” he said. 

“(Darwin) is better than ex-
pected, the nature is very 
beautiful.”

Mr Uchio said in Japan, 
there was a trend for schools 
to develop sister school re-
lationships around the globe. 

Hakata has five sister 
schools, including its newest 
relationship with MacKillop 
Catholic College. 

LAUREN ROBERTS PALMERSTON

EDUCATION

From the Palmerston Sun
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Arts News
US Navy Band Puts on a Show at MacKillop

On Tuesday the 13th September we were very fortunate to host the US Navy Band, based out of Yokosuka, 
Japan.

They performed a concert, followed by a clinic for all instrumental music students.

Staff  and students all had a great ti me listening to this amazing band.

Best Regards,

Matthew Holt
Instrumental Music Coordinator

MASH Netball
MASH Presentati on Night BBQ - Palmerston Bowls Club

Matt hew Holt
Instrumental Music 

Coordinator
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Sports News
SWIMMING CARNIVAL 2016

Brodie Boyd
Sports and PE Coordinator
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2016-Swimming	Age	Champions	

12	year	old	Boy-	Nathan	Everett	

12	year	old	Girl-	Lily	Blackman	

13	year	old	Boy-	James	Delosa	

13	year	old	Girl-	Lucy	Mayo	

14	year	old	Boy-	Jacob	Brookhouse	

14	year	old	Girl-	Sarah	Blackman	

15	year	old	Boy-	James	Stewart	

15	year	old	Girl-	Alex	Delosa		

16	year	old	Boy-	Dylan	Collins	

17year	old	Boy-	Michael	Owen	

18	year	old	Boy-	Matthew	Murphy		

House	Results	

Place:	 House:	
1st	place-	 Confelonari	(Green)		
2nd	place-	 McGrath	(Blue)		
3rd	place-	 McCormack	(Red)	
4th	place-	 Hurley	(Gold)	
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Lunchtime Interhouse AFL Competition

Rugby League Competitions

UPCOMING RUGBY LEAGUE EVENTS

21st October  Girls vs St Johns
   Seniors vs St Johns

28th October  PRESENTATION NIGHT
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AFTER SCHOOL STUDY WILL BE 
CLOSED IN WEEK 10 DUE TO YEAR 

12 TRIAL EXAMS

Well Done Chloe!
Chloe won the Palmerston Region NT Young Author Award.

Chloe’s book Hunted will be on display at the Palmerston Library along with 
the perpetual trophy.

She was also interviewed by The Scoop.

Regards,

Alison Riedel
Very proud Mum!

FAIRWELL FROM MRS G!

I am off  on maternity leave :)
Wishing everyone the best and a good rest of year!

Sara Gagliardo
Teacher

Book Week - Week 9
In Week 9 we will be celebrati ng Book Week, with a costume parade 
to take 10-15 minutes of the School Assembly on Wednesday 21st. 
Students from Years 7 – 9 are expected to dress up as a character from 
a novel they’ve studied; however, this is for English classroom teachers 
to address with their individuals classes.

 

This costume can be casual/contemporary (within school guidelines) 
or a more elaborate costume. There are no rules or costs – just the 
promoti on of reading within our community.

Regards,

Kate Brady
English Coordinator

Sara GagliardoSara GagliardoSara Gagliardo
Sara Gagliardo

Book Week - Week 9

Kate Brady
English Coordinator
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Biology News
11 BIOLOGY
Year 11 Biology students recently undertook a Mangrove Ecosystem tour to Woods Inlet and the surrounding 
mangroves of Darwin.  This formed part of their local ecosystem assessment for this term.  Students enjoyed 
a boat cruise, freshly caught fi sh and chips for lunch and a walk along the East Point Mangrove Boardwalk.

12 BIOLOGY
Year 12 students are currently working on a Fermentati on Practi cal to determine how diff erent factors aff ect 
the rate of fermentati on.

Regards,

Kelly Sayer
Biology Teacher

New Flag Poles
        Cooking Irish Soda Bread

Kelly Sayer
Biology Teacher
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Outdoor Ed News

ORIENTEERING

Jade Timmins
Outdoor Educati on Coordinator

Science
with
Miss
Cooper

Jade Timmins
Outdoor Educati on 

Coordinator

Top End Orienteers  
invite you to come and try: 

ORIENTEERING 
Katherine Wednesday Evening Series 

WHEN: Wednesday Sept 21st, Sept 28th, Oct 5th 

WHERE: Variety of places around Katherine (awaiting 
maps for full details) 

COURSES:  Easy and Scatter courses on offer   
TIME: Start any time between 5.30pm and 6.00pm. 

Must finish by 6.45pm. 
 

Top End Orienteers invite you to come and explore Katherine!! 
 
 Enter on your own or as a team/family. 
 Coaching available  
 Great for all ages, all fitness levels – run or walk it’s up to you! 
 The ideal way to exercise your mind and your body.  

 
 

FIRST EVENT FREE! 
 

For more information please 
contact Susanne Casanova on 

0431 822 812 or keep an eye on 
our Facebook page for more 

updated information.  
 
 
 
 
 

 www.teo.asn.au 
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Chaplain’s Chat
The MacKillop College ‘Vinnies Youth’ 
Social Justi ce Group has offi  cially 
started, and what a start it has been! 
Last Tuesday saw the group making 90+ 
biscuits for the homeless; served via 
the St Vincent De Paul Food Van. New 
parti cipants are always welcome to 
att end. Meeti ngs are held every second 
Wednesday at lunch (BYO lunch).

MacK Night was a wonderful evening of 
laughter and fun. The table tennis tables were out again, the 

students had the opportunity during ‘Techno Tinkering’ to 
fi nd out what was inside an old 
TV, radio and speakers; The girls 
also had fun braiding hair. 

Next MacK night is TUESDAY week 
9 (20 Sept).

Many Blessings,

Kathryn Pettersen
College Chaplain

Canteen Corner
HAPPY BIRTHDAY DENNIS!
15th September 2016

Careers News
The latest editi on of the Northern Territory Careers 
Newslett er is now available on our website at 
www.mackillopnt.catholic.edu.au/teaching-learning/vet.

P&F Association News
Father’s Day Raffl  e
Many thanks to everyone who supported our Father’s Day raffl  e. A big thank 
you to HD Pumps for donati ng the fabulous fi rst prize of a sprayer. The raffl  e 
was drawn by Miss Vijaya with 6 very happy winners collecti ng their prizes. 
We hope all our dads, grandads, brothers uncles and other important men 
in our lives had a very happy, blessed day.

1st prize:    Jonathon Maxwell
2nd prize:    Deb
3rd prize;    Scott  Mitchell  
4th prize:    Lillee Yewsang
5th prize:    Vanda Rands
6th prize:    Jarrod Perry    

P&F Meeti ng
Monday 12 September at 7pm in the Board Room. All welcome. 

CHRISTMAS FAIR
The P&F is currently preparing for our annual Christmas fair, we are looking 
for people who would like to help either behind the scenes or on the night. 
If you would like to join our planning team email Michelle on snodrog6@
gmail.com.

We are looking for donati ons of small jars to be used for jam if you could 
drop them to the school for collecti on.

Thank you

Michelle Gordon
MacKillop P&F Associati on

Upcoming Events
Week 9   Book Week

Tue 20/9/16  Parent/Teacher/Student
   Conferences 3:30-6:30pm

Wed 21/9/16  Rugby League Catholic Cup
   Internati onal Day of Peace
   Book Week Costume Day

Thu 22/9/16  Rugby League 15 & Under 
   NTRL Top End Shield

Fri 23/9/16  AFL Lunchti me
   McCormack vs Hurley

Week 10  Year 10 Work Experience
   Outdoor Ed Kakadu Trip
   Year 12 Trial Exams
   Year 9 Camp - Katherine

Thu 29/9/16  Year 12 Evening Retreat

Fri 30/9/16  AFL Lunchti me
   McGrath vs Confalonieri
   LAST DAY OF TERM 3

Chaplain’s Chat

Kathryn Pett ersen
College Chaplain
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Sports	Man	&	Woman	of	2016	

Mackillop	Catholic	College	
Due	Friday	30th	September	

The	Mackillop	Sports	man	and	women	of	the	year	recognises	2	students	from	the	college	(boy	and	
girl)	who	have	excelled	in	their	own	sporting	commitments	as	well	as	the	sports	events	at	the	

College	in	2016.		

1. What	have	been	you	sporting	highlights	in	2016?	

	

	

	

2. Have	you	represented	the	Northern	Territory	in	2016?	

	

	

	

3. How	have	you	represented	Mackillop	Catholic	College	in	sport	this	year?	

	

	

	

	

4. In	what	way	do	you	demonstrate	the	College	Values	while	representing	Mackillop	in	sport	
and	other	College	activities?	

	

	

	

	

5. Why	do	you	think	that	you	should	be	chosen	for	the	Mackillop	Catholic	College	Sports	Man	
or	Woman	of	the	year?	

	

	

	

Any	questions	please	email	brodie.boyd@nt.catholic.edu.au	





It’s back – Crocosaurus Cove’s 
Family Fun Weekend!

Join us on the 24th and 25th of September for a fun 
fi lled weekend. FREE face painti ng for the kids, free 
family souvenir photo, awesome new repti le shows 
and Crocodile presentati ons from Mick Burns and Matt  
Wright, plus go into the draw to win the Ulti mate Dar-
win Family Stay-cati on valued over $1200.

This is the perfect ti me to renew your NT Locals pass - 
pay once for a whole year's unlimited entry, just bring 
your NT licence with you and we will issue you with 
your annual pass!

Adults $35.00
Children (4-15 years) $23.00
Infants (0-3years) FREE



 

Itinerary	

Day	1	flight	to	Japan	via	Singapore		

Day	2&3	Tokyo	free	day	-	Tokyo	Disney	Land,	Harajuku		

Day	4	Mt,	Fuji-Shinkan	sen	(bullet	train)	

Day	5	Osaka	

Day	6	Kyoto	(UNESCO	World	Heritage	Sites)	

Day	7&8	Hiroshima	&Miyajima	(World	Heritage	Sites)	

Day	9-14	Sister	School	Hakata	visit	&	Home	stay	in	

Fukuoka	prefecture.	

Day	15&16	flight	back	to	Australia	via	Singapore		

	

MacKillop	Japan	Trip			19th	Sep-4th	Oct	2017		
We’d	like	to	hear	your	Expression	of	Interest.		

Please	contact	Ms.	Popp	
Or	Ms.	Saliba	about	this	trip.	
	
Cost:	approx.	$3800-4000	
(It may change due to flight fees.) 
Cost includes your trip fees including meals, flight 
fees, and accommodation. 
Not includes passport fees, visa, insurance, 
allowance. 



Positi on Vacant – Uniform Shop Att endant
MacKillop Catholic College is looking for an organised, reliable and conscienti ous person to help our students and 

families with uniforms and to maintain the College uniform shop.

This is a casual positi on, eff ecti ve immediately and will be for 3 mornings a week for 2 hours each morning. It is 
envisaged that this will be Mon, Wed and Fri mornings from approx 8:15 to 10:15.

Please send resumes to Mrs Vanda Rands at   vanda.rands@nt.catholic.edu.au   by COB Friday 23rd September.

Thank you



The NT Badminton Assoc Inc  

is hosting the  

2016 U15 Badminton Championships including the Val 

Nesbitt Trophy 

At the NT Badminton Centre, 19-21 Albatross Street, Winnellie 

Val Nesbitt Australasian Teams Trophy 30/09/2016 – 02/10/2016 

U15 National Titles 03/10/2016 – 05/10/2016 

 

Come along & see the best of the best U15 Australian Badminton players fight for the 

titles. 

Session times 9.00 – 12.00 & 17.00 – 20.00 daily. 

 
 

 




